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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  2ND NOVEMBER 2023.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Dorothy Wilson, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Ian Kinsey, Mitia Aranda, Jan Goodall, Bill Varney, Tracey Clark, Tracey Duncan, Elise Coubrough.
APOLOGIES: Michael Leeland.
 
1 GUEST: Lisa Archibald, Manager of Dundee Council’s Electoral Registration Office, came to our meeting to ask if there was anything she could do to help people with disabilities vote at the next election. Every member of the group was asked about their experiences of voting and asked if there was something they thought could or should be improved.  A few members used postal voting, but for those who wanted an alternative  Lisa explainied 
· proxy voting, 

· how to find out where your nearest polling station is, 
· that people with disabilities are allowed to take somebody to the polling station with them to help them vote, 
· that all polling stations are on a bus route, and
· that if someone has difficulty getting to their polling station, they can request assistance from political parties.

Sheila, Bill and Lisa will determine what is needed for blind people to be able to vote independently outside the meeting. 
In conclusion, Lisa said that if we knew of anyone having a problem with voting we should tell her, and she will do what she can to solve it.
.
2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

The minutes or the meeting held on 5th October 2023 were approved.
3 MATTERS ARISING:
3.1 (Re Minute 2. 1). Ramps. Carole said that she thought it was better to wait until our website was back before we did more to advertise that we have ramps that can be borrowed.
3.2 (Re Minute 2.3). Website. Our website is still down. Michael is still in contact with the Scottish Tech Army, who are working on our problem. Calum Buyers, Disability Scotland has agreed to meet up with us to discuss the problem and we are hopeful we will get the website back. Unfortunately, it might take a while.
3.3 (Re Minute 2.4), Reporting a need for dropped kerbs. Having contacted Russell Pepper using this weblink, Sheila met up with him to show him the problems she had accessing Greggs and the retail park at the Stack on foot. After their meeting Russell produce a 20 page report highlighting those problems, which he will send to Greggs and to the owners of the Stack retail park asking them to make improvements, some of which are easy; the others less so.
3.4 (Re Minute 2.6). Contacting students. Anne has been in touch with Dundee University and invited Elise to our meetings and left posters to be put up in Abertay. Elise said that she was going to have a meeting with a new society in the university, the Visible and the Invisible Disabilities Society and she would invite its members to come to our meetings. Jan asked if we had been in touch with Dundee & Angus College and Anne said she would contact them. Anne said that she still had a few posters left. Mitia said that he could put some up in Dundee University.
3.5 (Re Minute 3.1). Should we become a charity? Sandy said he had been investigating this, and he would like to also discuss it with Disability Equality Scotland when we meet up with them. He will report back to us for our next meeting.
3.6 (Re Minute 5.5). Event to celebrate the opening of the new Dighty Bridge and the completion of the route between Broughty Ferry and Monifieth. This has now been postponed until 3rd March 2024.
4 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.1 Treasurers Report. Sandy had nothing to report.
5 CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Disability Equality Newsletters and Access Panel Newsletters.
5.3 DVVA Learning, Development and Networking Updates.
5.4 LNER updates.
5.5 On 4/10/23 from Ruby Stringer sending a copy of their workshop about the Bell Street Sustainable Transport Hub proposals and asking for comments.
Anne Sandy, Jan, and Carole produced a reply.
5.6 On 5/10/23 from DES inviting us to Volunteer management seminar on 26th of October.
Carole and Sandy attended.
5.7 On 6/10/23 from Jeremy Balfour sending his Disability Access Panel report and inviting comments.
 Carole, Sandy, Anne & Michael produced a reply.
5.8 On 8/10/23 from Natalie Kocisova saying she would like to be our Media Coordinator.
Natalie later withdrew her application.
5.9 13/10/23 from Sheila Hands telling us about her meeting with Russell Piper concerning the problem of accessing the new Greggs near The Stack on foot.
5.10 On 18/10/23 from Kim Turford-Mowat, Education and Communities Coordinator, Dundee Heritage, asking if we would produce an Access report for Verdant Works and the Discovery. 
Anne replied saying that we would be happy to give them a verbal report but that we were unable to do a full access audit.
5.11  20/10/23 from Aurelia Ciclaire sending an invitation to the official opening of the new Dighty Bridge and the Broughty Ferry to Monifieth Active Travel route on November 19th.
Now postponed until 3rd March 2024.
5.12 On 20/10/23 from DES sending an invitation to a Transport to Health Webinar. 
Jan and Sheila to attend.
5.13 On 24/10/23 from DES passing on request for help for 2 research projects, one for parents of primary school aged children with disabilities and the other for people with visual impairment.
5.14 On 27/10/23 from DES sending invitation to a workshop run by Planning Aid Scotland about local place plans for Community Councils.  They would like members of Access Groups to attend.
Tracey requested email be sent to her.
5.15 On 29/10/23 from Annie Marrs, UNESCO City of Design, sending invitation to visit and comment on the latest plans for Union Street. 
We are encouraged to attend this.
6 AOB

6.1 Carole said that her daughter and a friend, both power wheelchair users, went to Dundee Ice Rink recently and were told that power wheelchairs are not allowed on the ice. Some time ago she had been allowed on the ice in her power chair, so the rules have been changed. Dorothy will find out who the manager of the Leisure and Culture section of Dundee Council is so that Carole can contact them.
6.2 Elise said that she was having problems accessing the upper floors of Bonar Hall. Because the access buttons don’t work, she has to sit outside until someone lets her in the fire door. She doesn’t know who to complain to. 
7 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on Thursday 7th December 2023. Patrick Nyamurundira, Access and Inclusion Manager, Scotrail will be at our meeting.
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